

P.O. Box 5035 300 Dufferin Avenue London, ON N6A 4L9

September 6, 2017

Chair and Members London Advisory Committee on Heritage

I hereby certify that the Municipal Council, at its meeting held on September 5, 2017 resolved:

19. That, the request for the demolition of a heritage listed property located at 440 Grey Street BE POSTPONED to the September 11, 2017 Planning and Environment Committee to provide the London Advisory Committee on Heritage an opportunity to prepare a Statement of Significance for the subject property;

it being noted that the Planning and Environment Committee reviewed and received a communication dated August 21, 2017 from C. L., by e-mail, with respect to this matter;

it being noted that no individuals spoke at the public participation meeting associated with this matter. (2017-R01) (19/16/PEC)

C. Saunders City Clerk /hal

cc: J.M. Fleming, Managing Director, Planning and City Planner

J. Yanchula, Manager, Urban Regeneration

K. Gonyou, Heritage Planner

A. Vlasman, Executive Assistant, Managing Director, Planning and City Planner